15 ette



EAST NARROGIN

An Independent Public School

ENDEAVOUR

ACHIEVEMENT

SUSTAINABILITY

THOUGHTFULNESS

Principal: Miss Ashleigh Dixon Deputy Principal: Mrs Joanna Hayes

Email: EastNarrogin.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: http://www.eastnarroginps.wa.edu.au Facebook: East Narrogin Primary School Compass: East Narrogin Primary School

Newsletter No: 3 Date: 27 March 2024 Established 1963

Phone: (08) 9882 1600

From the Principal

Dear Parents and Carers,

Term 1

Thank you to all our staff, students and families for what has been an incredible start to the year! Somehow, we have managed to squeeze a lot into a nine week term. From Swimming Carnivals, to NAPLAN, Teddy Bear Hospitals, Hockey Clinics, welcoming our Year 6 Leaders and throwing in a row of 40+ degree days!

Well done to all of our students, who have worked hard to demonstrate our positive behaviours of: being respectful, being responsible, being caring and considerate and being their best.

We look forward to welcoming students back Week 1 Monday 15 April.

East Narrogin Primary School has a School Development Day Week 2 Friday 26 April. This is the day following the Anzac Day Public Holiday - meaning students will have an extra long weekend rather than coming back for just one day.







Coming Events

- ★ Last Day of School Thursday 28 March
- ★ First Day of School Term 2 Monday 15 April
- ★ West Coast Fever Cup
- Friday 19 April **★ P&C Meeting**
- Monday 22 April at 5:30pm **★ School Photos**
- Tuesday 23 April
- **★ Combined School ANZAC** Service

Wednesday 24 April

- **★ ANZAC Day/Public Holiday** Thursday 25 April
- **★** School Development Day/No Students at School Friday 26 April

WA Student Assistance Payment

Families requiring support in recording their child's WA Student Number (WASN), can find this number on the front page of their child's last report – for Pre Primary to Year 6 students. For families without access to a report from last year or for our families with kindergarten children, please contact the Front Office for your child's number. We hope this helps you access the WA Student Assistance Payment when it becomes available next month

Attendance

It is a Department of Education requirement to notify the school when your child is absent. If your child is absent from school, for any reason, please contact your classroom teacher or Front Office. We understand that this may not happen on the day of absence, alternatively parents can update the school at their earliest convenience by replying to the SMS, using Compass or returning our weekly absentee notes.

I would like wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and look forward to seeing all students back for Term 2.

Miss Ashleigh Dixon, Principal Ashleigh.dixon@education.wa.edu.au

School Times 2024

Breakfast Club

8:15am-8:30am in the Art Room

Whole School

8:45am Start — 3:00pm Finish

Early Close

Please remember that we have early close **every Tuesday** School closes at 2:30pm

Uniform Shop By appointment

East Narrogin Primary School

Banking details Commonwealth Bank

BSB: 06 6040 Account No: 1990 1631

From the Deputy

ENE Bee Wheel Award

Congratulations to the following students who had their names drawn out at Mondays assembly. These students each had the chance to spin the ENE Bee Wheel for a reward.

Week 7

Abbi Miller Stephen Midsem-Moseley Thomas Davies Summer Turvey Emily Sullivan

Week 8

Quientyn Butterfield Maiia Razumovska Thomas Davies Monica Riley Hayley Crocker



Week 9

Thomas Davies
Chad Paull
Luna Chattillon
Kaia Shipway
Quientyn Butterfield
Xzaviah Butterfield

ENE Bee Classroom Awards

Congratulations to the following student who have filled their ENE Bee classroom charts this term. Students have enjoyed visiting the 'ENE Bee Shop' in the Front Office to select their prizes.

25 Points

Natasha Boothey
Quientyn Butterfield
Hayley Crocker

Ellie Boyce
Luna Chattillon
Stephen Midsem-Moseley

Harper Nardini Chad Paull
Maiia Razumovska Monica Riley
Lydia Shanks Kaia Shipway
Thomas Stephens Emily Sullivan
Lionel Terry Sharice Ugle
Ethan Warwick Tyreece Anderson

Allirah Bainbridge Marcus

Orion Holliday Makaveli Jackson Summer Turvey Maverick Butterfield

Thomas Davies Grace

Yeva Razumovska Oscar Sullivan Khaleesi Terry Joseph Ninyette Lithin Samarakon Hunter Nardini

50 Points

75 Points

Orion Holliday Summer Turvey
Thomas Davies Oscar Sullivan

Khaleesi Terry

Thomas Davies Oscar Sullivan

Year 6 Leadership Assembly

The Year 6 Leaders hosted their first formal assembly on Thursday 7 March. The Leadership Badges were presented to our Leaders and our Year 6 Leaders presented their leadership goals.

Examples of Year 6 Student Leaders goals:

My leadership goal for this year at ENPS is to be a good role model to the younger students. I promise to be a respectful and kind student to my peers"

Lachlan Shepherd

"My goal this year is to be a great leader and a role model to my peers."

Glenn Vandervliet

"My goal for this year is to be kind to others and to help everyone. I promise to respect my teachers and be the best I can be. I want to achieve well in swimming carnivals and athletics carnivals. I will always ensure my area is tidy after lunch and recess. I will be a great Year 6 student leader in 2024"

Imogen March

"My leadership goal for 2024 is to be the best role model and best Year 6 student leader I can possibly be. I will endeavour to help my peers with their problems." Abbi Miller



Faction Captains for 2024

Congratulations to the following students for being selected as Faction Captains by staff and students.

Wandoo: Jordan Indich and Glenn Vandervliet

Jarrah: Xzaviah Butterfield, and Jordyn Skinner

Marri: Imogen March and Lachlan Sheppard



Year 6 Leavers Shirt

Each year our Year 6 Leaders are given the opportunity to design their Leavers Shirt. This year's leavers shirt has been designed by Lachlan Sheppard.



From the Deputy cont...

Aussie of the Month

Aussie of the Month is a prestigious award for students demonstrating the following key values:

Fair go-not just how we apply ourselves but also in providing opportunity for all.

Mateship-a generosity of spirit and compassion for those in need.

Respect-of self, of others, our community, and the environment

Inclusion-acceptance and respect of difference.

This means looking out and helping our school community and also conducting yourself in a way that promotes mutual respect, tolerance and social inclusion for all groups of people in our school.

Junior Aussie of the Month - Hayley Crocker

Hayley is a delightful and caring student. Her gentle nature and kindness towards others make her a great friend.

Senior Aussie of the Month - Ivana Broughton

Ivana is a caring and considerate student. She ensures that everyone is included in and out of the classroom. Ivana is proving to be a fantastic role model.





Individual Attendance Award

In Week 6 we had 16 students on 100% attendance. Congratulations to Luna Chattillon for receiving a free milkshake youcher for 100% attendance so far this term.

May I please remind parents to return attendance notes if children are absent. Students will receive an ENE Bee if attendance notes are returned to the Front Office.



Classroom Highest Attendance Award

Congratulations to Room 1 for having 79.52% attendance and receiving the Attendance Shield.



Honour Certificate Recipients

Congratulations to the following students for receiving an

honour certificate: Laykah Harland Luna Chattillon Tyreece Anderson Oscar Sullivan Grace Kent Staphorst Zane Knight Abbi Miller Amber Harrington Imogen March

Summer Shipway
Quientyn Butterfield
Shaquille Dunn
Marcus
Matthew Riley
Jordan Indich
Thomas Davies
Lachlan Sheppard
Cody Ugle
Joseph March



NAPLAN

Year 3 and Year 5 students have recently completed NAPLAN testing. All students who participate in NAPLAN receive an individual report of their results. NAPLAN individual student reports will be provided to schools from Term 3. Well done to all our students for your hard work.

Combined Schools ANZAC Service

East Narrogin is hosting the Combined Schools ANZAC Service at the Memorial Park on Wednesday 24 April (Week 2, Term 2). All ENPS families are invited to attend this special event. The Year 5/6 class will be attending and A Compass consent form will be issued to students shortly.

Congratulations to Abbi Miller for being our speaker. Ruby wood and Shirley Myles have been nominated to lay our wreath during this service and they will lay our wreath during the Narrogin Shire's ANZAC Service on Thursday 25 April.

From the Deputy cont...

School Photo Day

On Tuesday 23 April, our school photos will be taken. All students must be in full school uniform on this day.

<u>Class Photos and Portraits</u>: Every student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not.

Your child has been given a personalised pre-paid envelope with a unique shootkey. Please ensure your child returns the pre-paid envelope with enclosed payment to school on photo day if you wish to purchase photos.

Photographers are not permitted to open the envelopes and do not supply change. If you order online then please write 'paid online.' The expiry date for online ordering is Tuesday 30 April. Any orders received after this date will be treated as reorders and will incur a \$30.00 reorder charge on top of the order you wish to purchase. You can email your order request through to reorders.perth@msp.com.au or call 9240 8000.

<u>Family Photos:</u> Envelopes can be obtained from the Front Office. Family photos are being taken before school, from 8:00am until 8:50am. Please ensure that your family envelope with enclosed payment is handed to the photographers on photo day. Family photos **cannot** be ordered online.



Uniform Update

The School Board has supported the proposal for an immediate change in East Narrogin Primary School uniform bottoms. This means that students are permitted to wear black shorts or black trackpants (students are not allowed to wear leggings or bike shorts). Student can continue to wear the current green bottoms for the remainder of the year, during this transition.

Mrs Joanna Hayes



Physical Education

Small Schools Swimming Carnival

On Friday 8 March, 14 students travelled to Wickepin to swim in the Combined Small Schools Swimming Carnival with Wandering, Wickepin and Yealering. This was an extremely successful day with all participants placing in events and some coming away with personal achievements.

A big thank you to Mrs Desi Wilkie, Mrs and all our parent helpers for assisting on the day.











West Coast Fever Netball Cup

On Friday 19 April, Week 1 selected Year 5 and 6 students will be representing East Narrogin at the West Coast Fever Netball Cup in Narrogin. Selected student will be notified, and their consent form uploaded to Compass.

Mrs Evelyn Wilkie, Physical Education Teacher Evelyn.wilkie@education.wa.edu.au